HVA Board of Directors Meeting Notes, January 20, 2016

Attendees – Dan Lalonde, Bill Woods, Jerry Passer, Amrut Patel, Hugh Turner, Dave and Caroline Baker, Terry and Dorothy Gronwall, Don Cook . Mike Weidner

Treeasrer’s Report – Total bank accounts $9652.89, inflow $3038.24, outflow $2182.03  reported by Dave Baker, Special note of Moresheimer donation. Dave to review

Insurance coverage for next meeting Motion to accept report. Hugh, 2nd Jerry, Passed.

Pivelege of the floor – Elaine Cook presented information relating to Canadice and Silver Lake efforts to reduce undesirable inflows to the lake inlet. Silver Lake newsletter incl. water sampling, plans and results presented.  Kyle and Steve Shaw from Greece Athena offered to work with us using their school’s scout troops with a variety of

projects for lake improvements. Country Creek Apparel is still in the works for 

“logo wear”. 

Minutes approval for November meeting – Dave proposed, 2nd by Jerry. Passed.

Lake Friendly displays and work at Sandy Bottom Park - Don presented Ont. CountySoil&Water grant of $1500 to use for professional landscape planner with Town Highway Tom Fleig for rock and plantings. Terry to request Town Board approval next TB meeting.

Communications Plan – Mike presented preliminary plan. Possible plan to reformat  symposium to topic booths with board members  manning. Mike requests Board feedback. He will make booth assignments based on feedback.

Notable are the upcoming “Let’s Talk” session on Jan. 25th.

 Grapevine to be issued quarterly. List of contacts in media continue to grow. 


CALENDAR OF EVENTS

   
  Roadside Cleanup – 4-23


Boat Launch Inspection – begins 5-27

Symposium – 6-11


Annual Meeting 7-2


Spring and Fall Yard Waste cleanup – 4-23 and 9-3


Fall Food Drive – 9-3

Telog devise problems – Dan reports the unit is still not working correctly and Jack

Starke is working on it.

Lake Quality – external versus internal focus. Lots  of discussion. Social media issues are a top topic. To focus on data based only information is goal. Terry to forward info to Carole. HLWTF reports will be linked to HVA site. SUNY water sample testing grant ok’d for Dr. Gilman. FLI has a $2K grant for N2 studies. Don Cook to format a letter to encourage Canadice CEO to follow up on enforcement items.   

 Honeoye Lake Watershed Task Force January 2016 Update 
1. Mild Winter 
a. 2016 ice-in date was 1/18/16. 
b. 2015 Ice-in date was 1/6/15. 
2. Honeoye Lake Inlet Restoration Project 
a. Soil & Water received notice that our $300,000 Inlet Restoration Grant was awarded in December, 2015. 
b. Held our initial team work plan development meeting on Tuesday January 12th, 2016. 
c. Worked with The Nature Conservancy, US Fish and Wildlife, and Ontario County Soil and Water Conservation District to develop detailed design. 

3. NYSDEC WQIP Grant Round 11 Project 
a. Detailed design work underway and working on obtaining the necessary DEC permits over the next few months. 
b. Grant project work with the Ontario County, Richmond, and Canadice Highway Departments is expected to start in 2016. 
c. NYSDEC Water Quality Improvement Program (WQIP) Round 11 Grant funding award for $135,000 plus local match funding to address stream bank erosion issues in public road right of ways, build several detention basins, and vernal pools in the Honeoye Lake Watershed. 

4. NYS DEC Honeoye Lake Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) analysis project 
a. DEC is currently working with their consultant to revise their Honeoye Lake watershed models. 
b. Target completion date second half 2016. 
c. TMDL process will model the various external and internal nutrient sources that contribute to our lake's water quality issues, set target nutrient levels for each controllable nutrient source, and our future grant proposals to address the actions recommended in the DEC TMDL Final Report will receive a higher priority for funding. 

5. Cornell University and FLCC have been awarded a three-year research grant funding to study the effects of climate warming on shallow NYS Lakes (Oneida Lake & Honeoye Lake) 
a. Grant principle investigators are Drs. Nelson Hairston, Cornell & Bruce Gilman, FLCC. 
b. Project objective is to determine cause of our increased blue-green algae blooms and to make specific lake management recommendations on how to best mitigate them. 
c. HLWTF will provide support for this project. 
6. 2016 Ontario County Water Resource Council Grant Proposals Awarded 
a. Preliminary Study of the Role of Nitrogen in Harmful Algal Blooms (HABs) in the Finger Lakes (Honeoye Lake) ($2,000) – Lisa Cleckner, Finger Lakes Institute 
b. Sandy Bottom Park Native Plant Garden ($1,684) – PJ Emerick, OCSWCD 
c. YSI Meter probe that will measure blue-green algae concentrations ($2,000 
Lapsed members – Mailer to be sent out. Prop – Mike, 2nd Jerry. PASSED

Additional Board Member needed. Dorothy Gronwall. prop – Dan LaLonde, 2nd Mike – PASSED

Next meeting – 2-15-16 Richmond Library 6:30 – 8 PM

Adjournment – Prop Dan, 2nnd Bill – PASSED.

